Town of Olla Minutes


Proceedings of the Olla Town Council meeting held on Tuesday, March 14, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. at the Olla Town Hall – 1907 Louisiana Street.  Mayor Elliott called the regular monthly meeting to order; Chief Stott opened with prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.


Wendy Allbritton called roll.  Present: Mayor Elliott, Madge Bailey, Al Cassels, Joe Rachal and Mark Richardson.  Absent: Anthony Fenoli.  Various members of the public were present.


Bailey made a motion, second by Richardson, to approve the agenda as amended, adding after item #15, an item to approve an alcohol permit application.  Motion carried. 

There being no presentations or comments from the public, Mayor Elliott proceeded to the next item.


Richardson made a motion, second by Rachal to open the public hearing for Ordinance 2017-001:  An ordinance adopting the financial policies and procedures manual for the Town of Olla.  Motion carried.


There being no comments from the public, Bailey made a motion, second by Rachal to close the public hearing for ordinance 2017-001. Motion carried.


Cassel made a motion, second by Rachal to adopt Ordinance 2017-001:  An ordinance adopting the financial policies and procedures manual for the Town of Olla. Motion carried.


Bailey made a motion, second by Rachal to open the public hearing for Ordinance 2017-002:  An ordinance to charge a service fee charge for credit card and debit card users in the Town of Olla.  Motion carried.  

Councilmember Cassel inquired as to if it was checked into to see if a flat rate could be charged or lowered, and answered as being no.  


Bailey made a motion, second by Rachal to close the public hearing for ordinance 2017-002.  Motion carried.

Rachal made a motion, second by Bailey to adopt Ordinance 2017-002:  An ordinance to charge a service charge for credit card and debit card users in the Town of Olla.  Motion carried.

Cassel made a motion, second by Rachal to approve the February 14, 2017 monthly meeting minutes.  Motion carried. 
· Engineer Report – Shuler reported that an investigative THM sample was pulled and the results showing border line results.  Shuler stated that since it is unknown when DHH will pull the sample, flushing is not an option as it was in the past, causing the Town to be out of compliance.  Shuler reported that the quote that was given at the February council meeting from Madora for the THM removal equipment would be $107K and that this would be a turn-key job in order for the warranty work to be good.  Shuler stated that there is $35K LGAP grant monies to put toward this project, however, the Town would have to come up with the rest of the funds.  Shuler stated that a timeline should be developed, as to not get blind-sided on an administrative order from the State and try to do a quick fix.   Shuler reported to the Council to expect to be approached to help with the Town of Tullos water issues.  Shuler reported that the Block Grant application deadline is approaching and that the force main going to the oxidation pond would probably be the best choice for this grant, due to streets projects not having any priority.  
· Fire Department – Anders Thompson delivered the written fire report for February.  The department responded to 1 alarm; all fire department equipment is in operational condition.  There have been no changes in the membership for the department.  The department and department members attended a business meeting and two training meetings and a three hour LSU class. 
· Police Report – Chief Stott delivered the written police report for February.  146 citations issued, $27,609.50 was collected in fines and court costs, department responded to 36 incidents, 6 arrest, 0 accidents and 5 dog complaints.  Stott reported that all of the radars have been certified for the year.  Stott also asked council approval to purchase a specialized vest for Gavin that would contain medical supplies.  
Cassel made a motion, second by Rachal to approve the purchase of the specialized vest for Gavin.  Motion carried.
· Public Works Report:  Superintendent Jeter  reported that the water line replacement on Gum Street had to be postponed due to weather and he is hoping to get that fixed the next school break.    Jeter reported that his 2 employees just went to full time and they are both productive and he has had no issues with them.  Jeter also reported that starting Wednesday they will start mowing grass to try and get a head start.  Jeter reported that he has been working with Roy Veuleman at the oxidation pond.  Jeter stated that the suspended solids at the pond are giving him problems since the flow meter has been calibrated.  Jeter reported that he will start smoking the lines the end this of the week.  
· Police Jury Report:  Mayor Elliott reported that in February, two request were sent to the police jury requesting one load of red dirt for the baseball fields at the sports complex and the other request was to repair pot holes on East Avenue.  
      
Rachal made a motion, second by Bailey to accept the reports as presented.  Motion carried.
      
Rachal made a motion, second by Richardson to approve Resolution 2017-002 – A Resolution to re-adopt the Citizens Participation Plan which includes the changes and requirements for the FY 2018-2019 LCDBG Program years.  Motion carried.
    
 Rachal made a motion, second by Bailey to approve Resolution 2017-003 – A Resolution adopting the Procurement Policy which included the changes and requirements for the FY 2018-2019 LCDBG Program years.  Motion carried.

    
Cassel made a motion, second by Rachal to approve the occupational license application for Eddie’s Barber Shop – Eddie Coolman – 4193 Main Street 165.  Motion carried.


Bailey made a motion, second by Rachal to approve the February 2017 financial statements as presented.  Motion carried.


Richardson made a motion, second by Rachal to approve the February 2017 bills as presented.  Motion carried.


Cassel made a motion, second by Rachal to approve the alcoholic beverage permit application for DG Louisiana, LLC – 3436 HWY 165 – Olla Dollar General Store #8475.  Motion carried.

Mayor Elliott reported that a compliance order from DEQ was received dating back to 2011 on the oxidation pond and that a response must be received within 30 days with a plan of action.  Elliott announced that in their packet they would find a financial disclosure statement and to make sure that they get this paper work completed and turned in by May 15th.  Elliott announced that opening ceremonies for the ball program will be March 31st.  Elliott also reported that the Town of Jena will be hosting a State of Louisiana Ethics training that will be held on Tuesday, April 11th at 1:00 p.m. and if anyone wanted to attend to please let her know, so that she could reserve them a seat.    
Cassel made a motion, second by Rachal to adjourn at 7:55 p.m.  Motion carried.









_______________________









Rhonda Elliott, Mayor

________________________

Wendy Allbritton, Town Clerk 

